Black Knights Car Club

Estherville, Iowa

Tues. July 6, 2021 Meeting Minutes

          The Black Knights Car Club of Estherville, Iowa July meeting was held at the Estherville VFW on Tues. July 6, 2021. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Dennis Houseman.  Attendance was 1 quest ( Dewey) and 14 members.

Secretaries Report:   June minutes read by Gary Crandall; secretary. Minutes approved as read.

Treasurers Report:   Presented by Bob L' Heureux; treasurer. Balance of $9368.63. 53 members have paid dues.  Thank you to everyone who has paid their dues. Dues can be sent to Bob L'Heureux at 1517 250th. Ave. Spirit Lake, Iowa 51360 or paid at monthly meetings.

Correspondence:   There has been a request for a Classic Chevy to be used to drive a couple to their October 2 wedding in Okoboji. There will be a fee of $150,00 for the car and driver.

Grant Wilson one of the Black Knights founding members passed away. A $50.00 memorial will be sent to his brother Ron Wilson from Armstrong, Iowa.

New Business:

Chamber will have some city vehicles ( fire truck, ambulance, police ) for children to look at and climb on at the Friday Aug.6 cruise in.

The Club had discussion about having a cruise in the Fri. before the Sat. of Sweet Corn Days. Usually not well attended.  The Club decided to have it this year. Will decide about next year after Sweet Corn Days.

Radio advertising for the Sweet Corn Days Car Show will start this month. The Club received $750.00 from the Chamber of Commerce for advertising. Advertising will be by radio, local paper, shoppers.

Remember the Estherville Print Shop has Black Knights t-shirts for sale. Large sizes in black or white with or without pockets. Proceeds come back to the Club. 

Adjourn:   Motion made and passed at 7:30 pm.

Submitted by:   Gary Crandall; secretary. 

